
ORDERS IN' COU-NCîL.

Custom..

GOVEHNMENT lIO.USE. O'î'TAWA.

Tuesdiiy,9'Sth. day of July, 1868.
PR ESENT

.-HIS EXCELLENCY THE GOVERNOR GENERAL IN COUNCIL.

0II N t he reço ïnnvenda [ion) of tlw' Illf oral>le ii e Miiiistar or Custonis, and. ini pur-
suance of the provisions ùf thli 11t h Sortion of tIhe Av· 31 Vic. Cap. 6, ilti-

tuled: "4 An Art respect inz th Cuîstoms.". Ilis Excellenr iii Council lias been
pleased to order, and (t is hereyl ordered, that tha following Regulations respect-
ing the Coasting trade' of the Doiiiînion, he and the saie are hereby adopteci and
est a hl ish ed.

Certified,
WM. I. LEE,

Clerk of the Privy Council.

COASTING REGULATIONS.

1. Vessels and Boats emploved solely i c the transport of Goods or Passengers
fron one Port or place to anotlier Port or place vithin thie limits of the Dominion
of Canada, shall be deemed to be engaged in the Coasting Trade, and shall be
subject to the Regulations govei-ning [lie same.

2. None but Britislh registered Vessels and Boats, wholly o wned by British sub-
jects. can lawfully be engaged iii the Coasting Trade of the Dominion of Canada,
and tlie naLnes of such Vessels or Boats and the names of thleir Ports of Registry,
shall be distinlctly painted on the Stern of the said Vessels or Boats.

3. Suchi Vessels and Boats, may, wilhout. being subject to entry, or clearance as
required by law, for Vessels trading between Ports in the. Dominioi of Canada, as
vell as with Foreign Ports, carry goods tie produce of Canada, or goods duty

free, or goods duty paid or passengers fron any Ports or' places in the Provinces
of Ontario and Quebec. to any other Ports or places in the said Provinces, or from
any Ports or places in tlie Province of NewN Brunswick, to any other Ports or
places in the said Province, or from any Ports or places in tlie Province of Nova
Scotia, to any other Ports or places in the said Province, provided always that the
owners or masters of such Vessels or Boats, shall take-out a licence for the season
for that-purpose from a Collector of Cnstons in Canada, and that the owners or
masters in taking out the said License shall enter into Bonds of 8500 cond4 itioned
that such V'essels or Boats shall not be employed iii the F'reign Trade, and pro-
vided also tha. themaster of every such Vessel or Boat sliall keep or cause to be
kept, a Cargo Book in Ilie fomn prescribed -by the Customs Departnent, to be re-
gistered by [lie Collector of Custons wlhogranîted the License, in vÎhi Book shal
be entered at tie Port of Lading, an ac.ounit of all goods taken on board of such

Vessel


